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24 November 2022 

UPCOMING DATES 
Nov 25  Staff Union meeting. School closes at 1pm. 
Nov 25  Gala. 4pm. 
Nov 28  Principal’s Awards Assembly.  2pm. (Date change) 
Nov 28  Music Students Concert. 11.30am. 
Nov 30  WBOP Athletics. 
Dec 2  FUN RUN. Colour Run.  
Dec 5  Tapuwae tournament. 
Dec 6  Girls Cricket Day Out.  
Dec 6  Piwakawaka End of Year Trip. Bullswool Farm. 
Dec 7  Kapahaka End of Year Trip. 
Dec 8  Parent Helpers morning tea shout. 11am. 
Dec 8  Scholastic Issue 8 closes. 
Dec 9  Teacher Only Day. School Closed. 
Dec 13  Year 6 Waimarino Trip. 
Dec 16  Prizegiving. 11am. 
Dec 19  Last Day Term 4  2022. 1pm finish. 
2023 
Feb 1,2 & 3 Office open for enrolments and uniform sales. 
Feb 3  Teacher Only Day. 



ABSENTEE  
NOTIFICATION 

 
Just a reminder that you can 

send your absentee notification by text to 
the school cell phone   

021 0258 4817 

Bank Account details for any and all online payments.  
Please use your surname as a reference. 

 

 020472 0084492-00 
 

NOTICES AND REMINDERS  

Kia ora Whanau,  
 
Golly me, what a wild weather week it’s been! It's hard to keep up with the hot, cold, wet, dry craziness!    
 
This week our Kapahaka Roopu certainly felt the effects of this, and sung their hearts out at Beach Hop's 
opening party, only to be cut short as the rain poured down.  Massive thanks to Vanessa for drying out the 
children's tops, and supplying gear for them to wear, and also to parents for dropping in with warm 
dry clothes! A bit disappointing for our children to not complete their set, but they sure made up for it in 
gusty heartiness!  
The children also performed at Hauraki Festival this weekend gone - our enormous thanks to our kaiako 
(teachers) who made it all happen for our tamariki.  We had some challenges with nowhere set to get 
changed or do moko, but it all came together in the end!  Our thanks to whanau who came along to support 
us - we hope you managed to catch some of the other groups too!  
 
Humungous thanks to Vicki and her awesome team of helpers, making our Gala come to fruition tomorrow 
afternoon!  It’s an epic effort to pull events like these together, and boy we are thankful to you all for taking 
the lead on this! Let's cross out fingers and toes the rain will stay away!  Come on down and find your-
selves some dinner, or a treat and a pony ride! What awesome fun!  
 
We are also looking forward to our musical concert on Monday - we can't wait to see you shine musical 
people! We have been listening to the prep for this, and we definitely have some incredible talent amongst 
us! Also we have changed the Principal’s Awards Assembly to Monday at 2pm due to today’s weather and 
lack of hall space as it was being used. 
 
We have our Colour Fun Run next Friday - fun for everyone - come on  down and join a team with your 
children - big thanks to Ms. Maunder for sorting this out for us!  If you haven't sorted sponsorship, there is 
still time! Even $10 earns a prize for the child sponsored!  
 
Lastly, please ensure you have pickup arrangements in place for tomorrow's 1pm early closure.  We will be 
attending a paid Union Meeting, to vote on the offer the government has put on the table for teachers, work 
conditions and resources for our children.  
We appreciate your support of us, as we try to make things better for our young teachers coming on, and 
also for our children's access to help and support.  
 
See you at the gala!  
 
Nga mihi 
Briar 

WAIHI EAST SCHOOL EOTC POLICY FOR CAMPS 2023 
To view our policies go to https://waihieast.schooldocs.co.nz.  

Enter the username (waihieast) and password (eastpolicy) 
and type EOTC into the search box. 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW STUDENTS!     NAU MAI, HAERE MAI       
We would like to warmly welcome our newest students and their whānau. 

Khloe B —Room  2    
Lydia B —Room  5 





Year 5 & 6  
Pukorokoro /

Miranda  
Shorebird  

Centre  
Visit 



 

GALA RAFFLES 
We have a few raffles that we are preselling for this years 
gala—see display in the office. An egg Chair kindly donated 
by Mitre 10, A lovely Gift Bag of goodies kindly donated by 
Emma from Ardor Beauty, Vouchers from Flat White and a 
car cleaning kit kindly donated by Waihi Autospray. 
All tickets are $5 each. Eftpos accepted. 







THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

 



THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  
Your donations mean more books for kids. 

Principal: Briar Scott 
Ph:07 863 8693                

Absentees: 021 0258 4817 
Email Office for general enquires:   

office@east.school.nz 
Email: principal@east.school.nz              
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